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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

 

   
   

 NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

 Newsletter    

L ong time Nord-Bridge member, Ducky Tarnava, is a man of 
many talents, including gardening, which he’s been doing for 
64 years.  Ducky’s gardening pursuits begin in March.  He 

works with tomatoes, cucumbers, zucchinis, celery, peppers and many 
flowers that all start as seeds, germinating during the spring in his 
backyard greenhouse.  Planting, transplanting, pruning, weeding, ferti-
lizing, and watering continues throughout the summer and early fall. 

He spends at least an hour or two in the garden every day.  Ducky is seen here with his prized “Czech” tomatoes, a seed vari-
ety that was brought to him from Europe.  Besides vegetables and flowers, Ducky grows Haralson and MacIntosh apples, and 
pears.   
  
When he isn’t gardening, Ducky loves fishing and has developed a talent for fly tying.  His flies and earrings (made from fish-
ing lures) will be on display and available for sale at our “Fall Art, Craft & Bake Sale” (see Page 18) in our Multi-Purpose 
Hall on Saturday, October 28.  Stop by, have a look, and meet this interesting, talented member.         
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FUNDRAISING    Pat Santa*, Board Rep 
     Jim Hahn, Board Rep 
 
GAMING     Vacant, Board Rep 
Casino Coordinator   Mike Bennett 
In-House Bingo Coordinator  Frances Wallace     
Monday Jam Draws   Helen Gepneris, Jim Hahn 
Winners Bingo Rep/Co-ord  Judith Beasley  
Winners Bingo Alternate  Vacant 
 
HEALTH & FITNESS   Marko Bosnak*, Board Rep 
Keep Fit Classes   Melanie Hillaby 
Tai Chi     Christine Curteanu 
Yoga/Pilates    Melanie Hillaby 
Fitball/Exercise With Arthritis T. J. Dunn 
Zumba     Jeannie Williamson 
Fitness 55 Club   Jim Scott (Volunteer Trainer) 
 
OUTREACH    Donalda Stock*, Board Rep 
Bereavement & Get Well Cards Valerie Arkinstall  
Hospital Visits    Lydia Prokop/Chris Figenshau 
Keep-in-Touch Program  Valerie Arkinstall 
Outreach Convener   Rodger Halvorsen 
Outreach Program Liaison  Valerie Arkinstall  
 
SOCIAL ACTIVITIES   Kaz Tomomitsu*, Board Rep 
Decorations    Eva Deringer 
Monday Music Jams   Doug Youngren 
Senior Music Makers   Anne Summers 
Socials Committee & Specials Eva Deringer 
Social Dance    Karen Hooper 
Clogging    Sandy Nowell 
Line Dancing     Della Howg 
 
SPORTS & RECREATION  Robert Grisak*, Board Rep 
Bocce     Diana Neal 
Carpet Bowling   Norene Irwin, Woody Neely 
Darts     Bill Lelievre 
Dragon Boat Team    Dawn Vickers 
Floor Curling    Vacant 
Floor Shuffleboard   Lorna Vandervalk 
Golf     Judy Workman, Bob Lemay 
Pool      Ben Bell 
Shuffleboard    Clay Olsen 
Table Tennis     Jerry Mikusek, Dave Bergen 
 
TRAVEL    George Berg*, Board Rep 
Travel Agent / Bookings  Valerie Arkinstall 
Driver Co-ordination —Travel  Valerie Arkinstall 
Vehicle (Bus 2) Maintenance  Marco Escobar 
 
 

VOLUNTEERISM   Jim Hahn, Board Rep 
Building Set-up Volunteers  Clay Olsen, Harry Fischer 
Diner Special Events Coordinator Eva Deringer 
 
AFFILIATIONS    Clay Olsen*, Board Rep 
ACA Representative    Harry Fischer 
Alberta 55 Plus—Zone 1  Mike Bennett, Clay Olsen  
Alberta Assoc. of Senior Centres Randy Smith 
Enviro. & Historic Resources CLG Robert Tarleck 
Go Seniors Society   Helen Gepneris, Vacant 
Health Education Presentations David Ng (and Alberta Health) 
Age Friendly Lethbridge   David Ng  
N-B Income Tax Program  Harry Fischer, David Ng, Sheila Brust          
New Horizons for Seniors Program Harry Fischer  
Economic Development Lethbridge Pat Santa   
             
      

View our Website 

 www.nordbridgeseniors.com 
for information, photos, video, Newsletters and  more. 

2017-2018 
NORD-BRIDGE SENIORS 

    EXECUTIVE 
  President  Pat Santa 
  Vice-President  Robert Tarleck 
  Treasurer   Harry Fischer 
  Secretary  Vacant 
  Past-President  Jim Hahn 
 
   BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
First Year   Second Year  Third Year 
Ben Bell   Robert Grisak  George Berg 
Donalda Stock   Clay Olsen  Vacant 
Marko Bosnak   Kaz Tomomitsu  Marilyn Gillies 
  

 
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 

 
Executive Director   Randy Smith 
Sr. Administrative Ass’t  Kathleen Filkowski  
Financial Administrator  Tracy Beauchemin   
Director of Programming  David Ng  
Member Support Coordinator  Lorri Penner  
Reception Supervisor   Valerie Arkinstall 
Reception Assistant   Rita Paju 
Rentals     Kathleen Filkowski 
Red Seal Cook    Samantha Ajtay 
Cook II     Sally Reyna 
Cook I     Bety Castillo 
DR/Kitchen Assistant   Gail Krysak 
Janitorial    Marco & Carla Escobar  
 

ON-SITE PARTNER PROGRAMS & SERVICES 
 

National Association   Gary Drake 403-328-0801 
  of Federal Retirees  
Chinook Lifecare Assoc.  Jane-Anne J. 403-320-1170 
 

PROGRAMS, COMMITTEES, CONVENERS, & 
BOARD REPRESENTATIVES* 

(* indicates individual on Board responsible for Program Area) 
(** indicates “Emeritus”) 

 
ADMIN. PROGRAMS 
By-Laws/Policies  Vacant (Chair), Robert Tarleck, 
   Committee   Robert Grisak 
Crafts Boutique  Heather Newsham 
Finance Committee  Chair-Harry Fischer, Pat Santa,   
    Jim Hahn, Randy Smith, Frank 
    Deane, Mike Bennett, Robert Tarleck, 
    Clay Olsen, Tracy Beauchemin 
Memberships   Kathleen Filkowski 
Newsletter   Kathleen Filkowski (Production & Billing) 
Newsletter Ad Sales  Jim Hahn 
Nominations Committee Jim Hahn* (Chair), Dan Deringer, and 
    Donna Takeda  
Political Advocacy  Robert Tarleck* (Chair)  
  Committee 
Seniors Helping Seniors Harry Fischer, Vicki Klassen 
 
CARDS & BOARD GAMES Ben Bell*, Board Rep 
Contract Bridge  Hans & Louise Kochan 
Crib    Pat Veres  
Euchre    Rodney Foster 
Military Whist   Donna Takeda 
Trump Whist   Pat Veres 
Scrabble   Sheila Brust, Jenny Oleksy** 
Texas Hold’em   Mike Bennett, Pino Zucchelli, and 
    Marilyn Maloff 
Duplicate Bridge  Pat Kincade 
 
EDUCATION   Marilyn Gillies*, Board Rep. 
Acrylic Painting  Karina Mak 
Paper Tole   Elta Buckman 
Wood Carving   Don Johnson 
Watercolor   Denise Savard 
Watercolor Club  Sandy Baceda, Erika Bosters 
Krafters Koffee Klub  Jo-Ann Adams 
Quilters Group   Marilyn Martens 
Nord-Bridge Card Crafters Pat Kincade 
Spanish for Travelers  Marco Escobar 
Library    Patti & Jerry Schwartz 
Mind Joggers   Judy Knox, Jack Simmons     
    Ted Sillito, Melvin Horn 
 
 

NEW  MEMBERSHIPS  $53.00 

 MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS  $50.00 

Some programs & services are 
partially funded by the joint Pro-
vincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud  
Member of the Alberta 
Association of Seniors Centres 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 I want to express my thanks and gratitude 
to everyone who supported and attended the 
“Eighth Annual President's Dinner and Auc-
tion”.  Once again Scotia Bankers in the Com-
munity provided volunteers who handled the 
cash from the auction, and matched sales with a 
$3,000 donation.  I thank all our members 
who donated items for sale, Alan & Roberta 
Kimber in particular, who gave many special items.  I was 
fortunate to purchase a beautiful painting by their son Murray 
Kimber.  It is featured in the Dylan Thomas book Fern Hill . It will 
be a memorable birthday gift to my granddaughter, Julie.  I also 
want to thank those who purchased items.  A special thanks to 
Pat Veres who bought the Bulls Terrace Party Certificate 
and then donated it back to Nord-Bridge.  As a result we hope to 
host a Baseball Party fundraising event next summer.  Thank you 
to all the volunteers who made this event special.   
 Upcoming events to note in October are our Thanksgiving 
Luncheon on Friday, the 6th and the Fall Craft & Bake Sale on 
Saturday, the 28th.   
 The Committee continues to work on Nord-Bridge's Or-
ganizational Review and Strategic Plan.  It is now in the final 
stages and our Centre will benefit from their work for many 
years.   
 Check out our travel opportunities on Page 19.  Thanks 
to Valerie, our Travel Agent / Booking Representative for slat-
ing great trips for us to enjoy. 
 
Thank you once again for your trust in me 
and your Board.    
                                                  President 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

 User ID:  FriendlyCentre 
 Password:  myfriendlycentre    
          (Shaw Cable subscribers see above) 

 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

Nord-Bridge Meetings Reminder  

Each Month 
Outreach Committee First Monday   9:30 a.m. 
Executive Meeting  First Wednesday   9:30 a.m. 
Board of Directors Meeting Second Wednesday   9:00 a.m.   
Finance Committee  Last Wednesday   9:30 a.m. 
 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting  First Wed. of March   9:30 a.m. 
General Member Meeting First Wed. of November  9:30 a.m. 

Go Seniors Society 
Regular Board Meetings 
Feb., April, June, October Third Tuesday  9:00 a.m. 
Annually  
Annual General Meeting  First Tuesday of April 9:00 a.m. 

We hope you enjoy your association with  
Nord-Bridge  “The Friendly Centre” 

Joyce Darr Sharon McLaren Dean Sallenback 

Martha Fleming Shelley Rosser Linda Seberg 

Audrey Gartner Dave Rosser Bonny Wiebe 

DeEtta Pittman Cheryll Hall Melvin Wiebe 

Sharon Halter Carol Milne Marilyn Clarke 

Larry Halter Karen Hargrave Margot Bailes 

Rita Paju Gwen Miller  

Dean Oseen Liz Iwaskiw  

Katy Niznikowski Barb Kennedy  

Lucy Christianson Helen Tetzlaff  

IMPRESS your guests this Holiday  
Season with delicious home-made baked 
items from our Dunford Diner Catering 
Bakery.   

CHRISTMAS DESSERT TRAYS 
  8 Inch  3-5   people $12.00 
10 Inch  5-7   people $15.00 
12 Inch  7-10 people $18.00 

Trays are a random assortment and may include 
butter tarts; sugar, shortbread or ginger snap 
cookies; almond bark; or chocolate chews.  

PIES 
Pumpkin, Cherry, Apple,  

Lemon Meringue, Raisin & Mincemeat 
 

Pies are available in 5 or 8 inch size.  Prices 
range from $2.50 to $18.00 depending 

on size and filling. 
 
Order by December 1, 2017.   
Pick up week of December 18 - 22, 2017. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwim_If2nqPWAhUk3IMKHWuuAdIQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartlord.com%2F2015%2F04%2F17%2Ffree-friendly-skeleton-monster-clip-art%2F&psig=AFQjCNF1RLDp8aGBmITQcW8W9rx
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense 
      Not the care 

Nord-Bridge  
Seniors Centre 
1904 - 13 Avenue North 
 

IN-HOUSE BINGO 

EVERY FRIDAY AFTERNOON (EXCEPT HOLIDAYS) 

   Bonanza Pre-call 1:00 pm   
     Games Start 1:30 pm  
   Regular Book - $5.00  
     3 Extra Games - $1.00 each 

Everyone (18 and over) welcome!  

COME FOR LUNCH, STAY FOR BINGO! 

SOUTHERN 

OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

FRED MILLER 

●  REGISTERED OPTICIAN 

●  PROSTHETIC EYE PRACTITIONER 

1011 - 3rd Avenue South 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  
 

www.southernoptical.net 

  PH:  403-327-4145 
FAX: 403-320-1181 

LORRI’S CORNER  

2017 has been such an exciting year at Nord-Bridge 
as your Member Support Coordinator.  It surprises 
me that I have been here nearly two years already!  
I am deeply honoured by the many members that 
have trusted me to assist and support them during 
their struggles.  I am grateful I can be here to help 
you when you need it and hope to continue to pro-
vide a safe space for each of you when the need 
arises.  
 
Although it was four months ago, I am still so proud of the Empower-
ing Wellness in Women conference that was held here in June!  
Women still stop by to share with me how their life was changed or 
enhanced by this conference…our precise intention.  Plans for a 
2018 conference have begun and we hope that it can be just as spe-
cial!   
 
Many of you have made appointments to come in and talk about 
advance care planning and personal directives and I congratulate 
you for ensuring these documents are in place.  Your family and 
loved ones will appreciate this so much! I have been collaborating 
with a Certified Executor Advisor and we are planning some informa-
tive sessions you won’t want to miss.  
 
On October 11, Danielle Burger from Alberta Seniors and Housing 
will be here to explain the many senior’s benefits which are available. 
Please sign up to attend this presentation, as you never know…you 
may qualify for some benefits and assistance. 
 
Starting on Tuesday, October 17 for 6 weeks, Nord-Bridge is pleased 
to have Dan Walton of Savoy Six Advisor Group offering a Personal 
Safety and Self Defense course!  The world is changing so much 
and it is scary.  We never know, even just walking to our vehicle or 
home, if someone is lurking to harm us.  Dan will teach you how to 

keep yourself safe and some techniques that 
could save your life.  This course is for men 
and women and everyone will learn something 
new.  There are a few spots left so please 
register at the Reception Desk.  You are worth 
it and I want you to be safe.   
  
Here’s my October schedule.  As always, I am 
here to help you, please stop in for a chat. 
 
 

 Lorri Penner, BSW, RSW 

 

Next FREE Test and Consultation October 19
th   

Lethbridge Hearing Centre will be at Nord-Bridge 
Seniors Centre offering FREE hearing tests and con-
sultations every third Thursday of the month from 

10 a.m. until Noon.  Please book your half-hour 
appointment at the Reception Desk.  This service is 

for Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre members only. 

     

M T W Th F 

 2  3 4   

 10 11 12  

16 17 18   

  25 26 27 

 31    

OCTOBER  2017 

 

We offer our Members  
their own Tech Desk. 
 
Justin Kroeker will help you get the most use and amuse-
ment out of your hi-tech devices.  His areas of expertise in-
clude: DesktopsLaptops Tablets iPad Smart Phones 
Apple WindowsMicrosoft Apps Email   Too Slow 
 PhotographsNo Wi-Fi Signal Pop-upsNot Charging 
Lost Passwords...and more.  Bring your problems to Justin.  
 

This FREE SERVICE is available to NORD-BRIDGE 
SENIOR CITIZENS ASSOCIATION MEMBERS ONLY on 

the FIRST AND THIRD TUESDAY of each month,  
10 A.M. UNTIL NOON & 1 P.M. UNTIL 2 P.M.  

YOUR   

FRIENDLY  

GEEK  

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
www.southernoptical.netD:/Users/AdminAssist/documents/Adobe
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiAgv_fnZnMAhXjk4MKHe7_AU0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.hotfrog.ca%2Fbusiness%2Fab%2Flethbridge%2Flethbridge-hearing-centre&bvm=bv.119745492,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNGyMmMlU6
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 EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
 

Greetings Members,  
 

Welcome to October 2017, and what looks to 
be a busy month.  One of the most significant 
events which will impact all senior citizens and 
the broader City as well, will be the Municipal 
Election on October 16.  Of course, we en-
courage all citizens to use their democratic 
privilege, to vote for those you feel best com-
mitted and capable of governing our community.  With elec-
tions only occurring every four years, decisions of seniors can 
significantly impact their future.  Your vote also does much to 
say what kind of community you leave your children, and our 
society in general.  Will your family and neighbors have the ser-
vices they need; will their earnings be sufficient, and the opportu-
nities available to sustain their family in comfort and happiness?  
What type of social supports and services will our City prioritize?  
Will the leisure, learning and recreation services needed by sen-
iors support healthy aging? Will services to the entire community  
be fairly and wisely available?  Alternately, will this year’s vote 
simply be building a bureaucracy, that never seems to be satis-
fied, and by its very nature is regularly looking for more expendi-
tures to justify existence?  These are important questions I hope 
you weigh out with careful consideration before you vote!  
Please don’t just vote for a familiar name or face, without 
assessing the other qualities of a wise and capable leader.  
We need fewer leaders looking for a job, and fewer one-
issue candidates.  Rather, society will benefit from those that 
have demonstrated they can make meaningful, and well-
studied out judgements!  Yet, change only for the sake of 
change is a risky gamble.  Just look at our neighbors to the 
south to see how that is turning out. 
 
To help you prepare for the Municipal Election, Nord-Bridge or-
ganized an all-candidates “Meet & Greet” Open House on 
September 28.  Individuals running for Mayoral and Council 
positions were invited.  This event preceded a Mobile Voting Sta-
tion polling, to be available at Nord-Bridge on Thursday, 
October 5, from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. If you need more time 
to study it out, visit our candidates literature table just outside the 
entrance to our Dunford Diner and pick-up our Nord-Bridge 
Candidates Profile Information booklet.  But whatever you 
do, vote on or by October 16.      
 
I hope our members are enjoying and being supported by this 
year’s Fall programs and services.  
        

   Sincerely,   Randy Smith,  Executive Director        
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Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre 
Thursday, Oct. 5, 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. 

Register to vote 

Must register by Oct. 13 
Please bring photo ID with Address 

Contact: info@brianjean.ca 

For Brian Jean! 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjXmcW7ionUAhWI3oMKHYnqDCkQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartall.com%2Fclipart%2F8291-spring-borders-clip-art-free.html&psig=AFQjCNFqJbZMGIrLmqAFBdYzqulUtJw6Gg&ust=1495
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Maureen Sexsmith-West, ISA Certified Arborist, PR4600A 

www.ladybugarborists.com 

 

Programmer’s Report by David Ng 

G reat things are happening in the 
month of October.     
 First: This month we welcome 
back the L-SKIP program, for the Fall 
session.  L-SKIP (Lethbridge Seniors and 
Kids Intergenerational Program) pairs 
preschoolers, between the ages of 
three and five, and their caregivers, 
with members of Nord-Bridge.  The kids and Nord-
Bridge members engage in facilitated games, followed 
by a snack and reading time together.  We are looking 
for volunteers to participate in this program.  The pro-
gram runs for four weeks on Tuesdays in October (3, 10, 
17, 24) from 1:30 p.m. until 2:30 p.m.  For more infor-
mation or to sign up, please ask for David at the Recep-
tion Desk.  
 Second:  The Basic Self-Defense class with Dan 
Walton is set to start on Tuesday, October 17 from 9 
a.m. to  10 a.m.  Register now at the Reception Desk to 
learn some self-defense options in case you are attacked 
and how not to be a target.   
 Third:  Our University of Lethbridge Nursing stu-
dents will work with us for the next few months.  They 
are here on Mondays and Tuesdays and have already 
started to  plan some health sessions for you.  Please 
support them by attending these sessions; they’ll post 
times and dates soon.       Cheers,  David    

From the Desk  of Val 
 

Heather is now R-E-T-I-R-E-D!  All of us 
had a swell time at her retirement party.  I 
hope most of you were able to join us.  If 
not, watch for her to join us in the Dun-
ford Diner when she visits.  She assured 
me she’ll stop by from time to time, to say 
“hey!” and to share a pot of tea.  We wish 
her well as she moves on to enjoy doing 

projects at home, pursuits that she has 
planned, but hasn’t had time for. 
 
It is my pleasure to welcome a new, friendly 
face to the Reception Team.  Rita Paju has 
been in training most of September and I 
feel confident that she is now ready for 
whatever you can toss her way.  She’s a fast 
learner and up to our dynamic pace.  Her 
friendly smile, and approachable manner 
are a real good fit for us.  If you have not 

met her yet, please drop by to make Rita’s acquaintance.   
 
So sorry I missed the Fall 2017 Outreach kick-off, “Welcome 
Y’all Back” on September 18.  Unfortunately, I HAD TO BE ON 
VACATION.  It’s comforting to know that our wonderful Out-
reach team and staff are able to fill in as needed.  I have great 
confidence in their commitment and ability to keep the show 
on the road, month in and month out. 
 
Welcome to all NEW MEMBERS!  Please be reminded that Sid 
Lewis, our talented photographer, will be here October 16, No-
vember 20 and December 11, 10:30 to 11:30;  and after lunch 
from 1:00 to 2:00, to take your official member photo.  To 
those who have renewed for 2018, thanks.  For the rest, don’t 
forget to ask for your 2018 wall calendar or reusable shopping 
bag when you re-new. 
 
To everyone; MARK YOUR CALENDAR for our “Art, Craft & 
Bake Sale” on October 28.  Baked donations are needed by 
Friday, October 27 for pricing.    

Valerie 

http://www.ladybugarborists.com/
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Schedule Subject to Change

 
 
 
 

NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND RECENT DONORS 
Helen Gepneris $100; Mike Bennett $100  
Anonymous $300; Doreen Jurgens $100    

Taydan Management Ltd. $50; Rudy Grams $100  
Stan & Phyllis Kruszewski $400   

 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2017 
through  September 22, 2017 :  $18,453  
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  Goal    Achieved 
Total Fund-Raising Goal   $6,250,000    
From City of Lethbridge       750,000   82%   
From Various Provincial Grants    2,500,000   66% 
From  Various Federal Grants      500,000     7%  
From Nord-Bridge         
 - by Fundraising              2,500,000   84% 
 
Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2017      $ 2,095,701 
Still needed by N-B Fundraising     $   404,299 

 

Judith Beasley and her 

team of over 20 volunteers who work up 
to nine Winner’s Bingo events every 
month.  Their dedication has translated into 
significant funding for our Centre.   

  WIN CAZH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise 
much needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the 
Centre.  Members may enter for other members and 
you do not need to be present to win. 
 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢ 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may 

 Sign in for the next day’s draw.         

   RECENT WINNERS 

Stan Kosolofski $48, August 30 
Helen Gepneris $102, September 15 

 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on 
the third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members 
do not have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge 
share of proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw 
desk in the Dunford Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and 
deposit it into the Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to 
see if you are the winner.  The more 
times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning! 

  RECENT WINNER 
        

Lorraine Mix, September 22, $149  
Next Draw October 20 

 

 MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
 
 

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are ear-
marked to assist with sound system and 
AV costs in the building.  

      

      RECENT WINNERS 
Sept. 11 Norma Firth $46; Brian Patterson $46 
Sept. 18 Gordon Skidmore $40; Floyd Sillito $40 
Sept. 25 Sheila Urban $45; Gordon Kryway $45 

 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Pat Santa for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

Public Welcome!  No Surcharge! 
Debit & Cash Accepted 

 

Friday Lunch Features   
Oct.   6  THANKSGIVING LUNCHEON - Ticket Required 

Soup, Sandwiches and Snacks in the Multi-Purpose Hall  
Oct. 13 Cabbage Rolls, Mashed Potatoes and Salad 

Oct. 20 Salisbury Steak, Creamy Mashed Potatoes and Gravy   

Oct. 27 Ham & Scalloped Potatoes with Veggies 

All You Can Eat Breakfast Buffet First  

Wednesday of each month 8:30 to 10:30  $7.50   

 

Nord-bridge Seniors Centre 

Breakfast & Grill Items 7:00 a.m. to 2 p.m.   
Daily lunch specials 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. plus … 

Homemade soups, sandwiches & treats.  Breakfast,  
hot and cold sandwiches, burgers, fish, fries,  

onion rings, salads, desserts and more!  

             PLEASE NOTE:  THE GRILL IS CLOSED DURING SPECIAL EVENTS 



Page 8 

 

 

 

bill4council@gmail.com   403-795-9593 

Bill Ginther for 

  City Council 

Be assured of a Voice For: 
   The Poor & Homeless in Our City 

   Affordable Housing for ALL Citizens 

   Our Seniors Including Fair & Equitable Condo Taxation 

   A Sustainable & Affordable Recycling Program 
 

ON OCTOBER 16TH  
Vote for a Candidate 

With Honesty, Integrity & Accountability 
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http://www.renawoss.com/
http://www.robmiyashiro.ca/
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MARK CAMPBELL  

for Councillor 

OCTOBER 16 

V  

O 

T 

E 
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BUSINESS OWNER 

ENGINEER 

VOLUNTEER 

COMMUNITY ADVOCATE 

403-331-0941  
thurber4council@outlook.com 

www.brucethurber.com 

VOTE FOR 

BRUCE THURBER 

http://www.daveywiggers.ca/
http://www.brucethurber.com
http://www.brucethurber.com
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SOCIAL ACTIVITIES REPORT BY EVA DERINGER 

 

We kicked off our fall season on Tuesday, September 12
th 

with the “8
th

 Annual President’s Dinner & Auction” .  This 

well organized event was highlighted with door prizes, 

silent and live auctions, dinner, music and yes, dancing!  A 

delicious roast beef dinner including sides and dessert was 

served by our capable volunteers.  Dean Oseen and Dick 

Indensosch were most entertaining as they auctioned off 

our donated goodies.  “Tom & Curt” provided live musical 

entertainment following dinner.   

 

Many thanks are extended to all of our corporate and 

member donors and of course all of the bidders for their 

generous support.  We also thank our sponsors Scotia 

Bankers in the Community and Christensen Salmon Gen-

erations Funeral Home & Cremation Services for their 

much appreciated and continued support of numerous 

Nord-Bridge events. 

 

The next event on our agenda is the Thanksgiving Lunch-

eon on Friday, October 6
th

.  Tickets are 

available now at the Reception Desk.  Don’t 

be disappointed, get your ticket today be-

fore they all sell out!  

 

At the end of the month we celebrate  Hal-

loween.  Watch out for all those ghouls and 

goblins out there.   Dress up!  Have fun!  

Page 13 
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Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 

Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                Mariko Constable, B.A., J.D.   

 

 
 

Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  
 Friday(s) October 13 & November 10 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Reception Desk to schedule  
an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

This free service is for Nord-Bridge members only. 

LIKE TO PLAY DARTS?  If the 
answer is yes, come join us in the Multi-
Purpose Hall, Monday and Wednesday 
afternoons at 1 p.m.  Just for fun!     

                 Bill Lelievre, Convener 

 

Are you buried under a pile 
of paperwork? Confused about 
government forms?   

If so, contact “Seniors Helping Seniors” 
here at Nord-Bridge.  We have friendly, 
trained VOLUNTEERS to help. Call us at 
403-329-3222 to make an appointment. 

 

Your  Government Contact is: 
ALBERTA SUPPORTS, 200 - 5 Avenue South; 

Or call Danielle at 403-381-5469. Valerie 

http://www.lethbridgedentureclinic.com/
http://www.mbfunerals.com/
http://www.lethbridgedentureclinic.com/
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj-3ofrqODRAhUG9IMKHZmjCNoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fonlinecasinos.best%2Fspecialty-games%2Fdarts-180%2F&bvm=bv.145063293,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNH8wyYDT-3lMfPXUH9GivWeWQvh9A
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IMPORTANT MEMBER NOTICE 
2017 GENERAL MEETING Wed., Nov. 1, 2017 

 at 9:30 a.m. in the Multi-purpose Hall.   
Please plan to  attend.  All regular programming  

will be cancelled during the General Meeting. 

Peace of Mind for  
You and Your Family 
 
Emergency Safety Monitoring System 
for your loved ones living alone. 

Monitor Support  Respond 

   #8, 1904 - 13 Avenue North  
   Lethbridge, Alberta 
   (In the Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre) 

403-320-1170 

Condolences were sent to… 
...the Stahr Family, loss of Laurie; the 
Burgess Family, loss of Ron; Lydia Pro-
kop, loss of sister-in-law; Judy Cart-
wright, loss of brother; and Rita Paju, 
loss of sister-in-law. 
 

Get Well & Health Wishes were 
sent to…Zoltan Sera who had a short 
stay in hospital; and Lorna Vandervalk, 
now at home recuperating from hip re-
placement surgery.  

 

 Valerie,  
     Outreach Card Coordinator 

20% 
Discount on New Items 
for purchase, also at 
Nord-Bridge Seniors 

Friday, October 20,  10 a.m. until 2 p.m. 

F 
REE Walker and Scooter Clinic.  
Nord-Bridge Senior Centre,  
Main Corridor   

Friday, October 20, 10 a.m. to Noon. 

Outreach Report 
Donalda Stock, Board Representative 
 
Our Fall Outreach Program on Monday, September 19

th
 

“Welcome Back Y’All!” was a huge success.  We enjoyed the 
special entertainment of Floyd Sillito and his friends from 
Three Hills.  The trio did a great job and kept us thoroughly, 
foot-tappingly, entertained. 
 
A total of 119 guests kept our 24 wonderful volunteers hop-
ping.  Lorri, Jim, Frances, Joan and Susan did a fantastic job 
getting our table centerpieces cheerfully arranged with heli-
um balloon displays.  Congratulations to our door prize win-
ners, Margaret from DaCapo and Richard from the Rehoboth 
group. 
 
The Outreach Committee would like to thank Rodger Hal-
vorsen for all the hard work he has given to this Program in 
the past as our Board Rep/Coordinator.  Rodger will contin-
ue to be part of the Committee, but has chosen to delegate 
some of his responsibilities to me.  I will try to fill his big 
shoes and I hope I can serve this Committee with the same 

enthusiasm that Rodger has shown. 
 
Our next event on Monday, October 16

th
 

at 1:30 p.m. will be “Oktoberfest Par-
ty” featuring the Bavarian sounds of  
Richard Wadham on accordion.  Don’t 
be disappointed.  Remember to register 
early.  We expect another full house!   

mailto:lethbridge.west@assembly.ab.ca
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Nord-Bridge Seniors 

Fitness 55 Club 
Nord-Bridge membership, plus a special 

user fee is applicable. 
 

Annual Pass     $180 
Monthly Pass     $18 
20 Visit Pass      $25  

 

 (A $10 refundable key fob deposit is also required) 
 

Meet with Jim Scott, Personal Trainer 
Wednesday mornings, for safe training tips and  

motivational goal setting advice.  

Euchre Report - 

F 
all has officially started.  Our gardens are 
all cleaned up, flower beds have been put 
to sleep, and the grandkids are back at 
school. YAHOO! 

Now it’s time to work your brain (but not too 
hard), loosen up, and have a little fun.  Why not 
come out and learn the game of “EUCHRE”?  It’s 
a great game and you’ll meet lots of new friends.  
Join us in the Dunford Diner Annex every 
Wednesday.  Lessons begin at 12:30 followed by 
games at 1 p.m.  We hope to meet you soon. 

Proven Programs for BoneFiT™ Fitness & Nutrition ~ 
Height Testing & Chronic Disease Support ~ 

Aromatherapy ~ Vitamin Therapy ~ Wellness Groups ~ 
Holistic Health Education, Training & Advocacy.  

 

In the Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre Building 
#3, 1904 -  13th Avenue North ~ 403-328-1444   

KilkennyWellness@outlook.com 

Hello Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre Members! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Front Row L to R:  Sam, Dina, Madison, Keely, Tasha, Stephanie.  

Back Row L to R:  Carly, Torrie, Teah, Taylor, Shaun, and Evan. 

 We are third year bachelor of nursing students from the 

University of Lethbridge who will be working at Nord-Bridge 

Seniors Centre until December.  We would like to thank you 

for the opportunity to spend the next few months with you.  

Our clinical group will be here Mondays and Tuesdays.  

  During our time here at Nord-Bridge, we will be put-

ting on multiple presentations which are now in the planning 

stage.  Please watch for sign-up sheets and posters.  Our Annu-

al Health Fair will be held on Tuesday, November 28, from 10 

a.m. until noon.    We are honored to be here and cannot wait 

to see what these next few months have in store!  

mailto:kellyaj@telusplanet.net


Page 17  Page 17 

 

 A TINY MOUSE 
JUDITH KNOX, MINDJOGGERS 

 I am such a tiny mouse, no meat on me at all.  
Some mice are fat and sturdy, some not so fat at all. 

 
Because I’m such a little mouse, I live beneath the 

stairs.  In a dark and dreary place occupied  
by fleecy bears. 

 
They aren’t the kind to scare you or even chase you 
‘round.  They’re mostly made from fleecy cloth or 

silky soft, goose down. 
 

These bears are my companions.  They warm me 
when I’m cold.  They’ll always live beneath the stairs 

and will till I grow old. 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwismo7G1K_WAhWh54MKHXEqBtEQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.vectis.co.uk%2FPage%2FViewAuctionLots.aspx%3FAuctionId%3D363%26DayNo%3D1%26Section%3D432%26Start%3D20&psig=AFQ
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiV6aDe1K_WAhUEzoMKHRBCChgQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.domyownpestcontrol.com%2Fmice-c-21_218.html%3Fpage%3Dall&psig=AFQjCNE4UHDdF2EUtXW7idd0iq8nISIzNw&ust=150585595
http://www.spearmanformayor.com/
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Downsizing Dilemma? 
Need to Move On? 

        We Can Help… 
 
 

● Sorting ● Organizing 
● Selling Unneeded Furnishings 
● Packing ● Arranging Movers 
● Unpacking 

 
 
 

Call Wendy Gillett for your complimentary in-home 
consultation and free estimate. 

403-388-4122 (Office) 403-315-1729 (Cell) 

www.roost2roost.ca 

 

Provides Freedom and 
               Transportation for Seniors 

- Medical Appointments - Visiting Friends 

- Recreational Outings - Shopping 

- Curb to Door Assistance - Grocery Shopping 

- Banking and Paying Bills - Genuine Companionship 

- Lethbridge to Calgary Service - Accompanied Appointments 

Call Sharon 
to schedule your appointment. 

 

403-380-9072 
slmstein@outlook.com   

  

  merry maids 
Relax.  It’s Done. ® 

merrymaidslethbridge.com 

Come home to a job well done. 

Contact Merry Maids to set up your FREE in-home estimate! 
Call Merry Maids of Lethbridge at 403-394-1577 

or email:    owner4678@merrymaids.net 

Imagine stepping into a beautifully cleaned home without ever lifting a 
finger. With  Merry Maids of Lethbridge, you can relax knowing our 

team of trusted professionals are dedicated to your needs.   

 Bonded and insured maids 

 Carefully screened staff 

 Fully customized services 

 Free in-home estimates 

 Weekly, biweekly, monthly services 

 Move in/move out cleaning services 

 Detailed spring cleaning 

 

Why choose Merry Maids 
of Lethbridge? 

 

Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre 
1904 - 13 Ave. N, Multi-Purpose Hall 

Saturday, Oct. 28, 2017, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

All home-made items!  
Great Christmas gift ideas! 

Plus 

 

NEW 2017-2018 MEMBERSHIPS 

EFFECTIVE now THROUGH DECEMBER 2018 

$73.00    

2018 MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 

$50.00 

RENEWALS ARE DUE BY DECEMBER 31
ST

, 2017 

CHOOSE YOUR FREE GIFT WITH ALL NEW & RENEWED MEMBERSHIPS 

http://www.roost2roost.ca
http://www.roost2roost.ca
http://www.accompanyyou.ca/
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
mailto:slmstein@outlook.com
merrymaidslethbridge.com
http://www.merrymaidslethbridge.com
http://www.merrymaidslethbridge.com/
mailto:owner4678@merrymaids.net
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwiv4qu6vcjVAhVD54MKHSG7BmQQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fthelongwayup.info%2Fbake-sale-sign&psig=AFQjCNHr8XiSH_hZg-9sxyJtKqkA6r9TNw&ust=1502310638785499
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PLEASE NOTE:  ALL NON-MEMBERS must pay an additional $20 for all Nord-Bridge trips. 

 

TRAVEL   

N EW!   OUT &  ABOUT+coffee TOO  This program runs twice a month on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 

  9:45 a.m.  Our bus will take you from the Centre for a jaunt around town and back before 
 lunchtime.  Stop to shop or have a coffee break.  Book now for October 11 or 25.   

No  wheels?  That’s not a reason to stay at home.  Let our Go 
Friendly Shuttle do the driving.  Call us at 403-329-3222 a day 

ahead and we’ll schedule convenient, direct service from your door to our 
door.  The cost to use the Go Friendly Shuttle is $3.00 each way, or use 
your Lethbridge Transit Breeze Card. 

C OST 

$3
 

 

Join us for a trip to  

MILLARVILLE CHRISTMAS MARKET 

Thursday,  November 9  

COST $35 includes bus only.   

You buy lunch.   

Plenty of walking so your 

mobility must be good. 

ROAD REPORT 

Our trip to the Brooks Dinosaur Park was a blast!  I received 
many positive remarks from our travelers.  If we go there 
again next year, we’ll plan to make use of the Park’s buses 
to tour because they are more manueravable.   

 

Unfortunately, Mystery Trip #7 had to be cancelled due to 
smoky conditions.  This particular destination will be re-
scheduled for next spring as it is now closed for the season. 
 
The Bar U Ranch trip was another huge success as the 
Carefree Express, rolled out of town at full capacity.  We 
loved the comfort of their luxury bus.   

New driver, Marilynn Marshman took our full bus to the Enmax 
Centre for a live performance by Irish singer Daniel O’Donnell.  
Thanks, Marilynn, we look forward to more trips with you! 
 

Thanks to all of you for supporting our Travel Program.  We 
aim to keep great trips coming your way throughout the fall 
and winter.   
 

We get trip cancellations due to illness and other unavoidable 
issues, but please be advised that if you cancel, we cannot 
give you a refund.  You may, however, find a replacement.  
Just let us know so that our travel roster is up-to-date before 
the bus leaves. 
 

Why stay at home?  Dave will pickup you up & bring you back 
home again.  It’s a breeze!  Book one day ahead.   

Y 
es, we are going to ROCKPORT 
HUTTERITE COLONY near Ma-
grath, on Thursday, October 19th, 

proud home of world famous “Coyote Pan-
cake Mix”.  Seats are going fast.  You must 
sign up even if you were signed up for the 

previous (cancelled) trip.  COST  $37.  
Includes Transportation, Lunch and Tour. 

Upcoming trips: 
 

MYSTERY TRIP #10 - Thursday, December 7  
 

BROXBURN CHRISTMAS  -Tuesday, December 12 
 

ZOO LIGHTS TOUR, Calgary - Tentative, Thurs., December 28  

 

 

Wednesday, October 11 - Stage West Theatre 
Calgary – A Hilarious Musical Revue 
Laughter is the best medicine.  Treat yourself! 
Don’t be disappointed.  Sign up TODAY! 
COST:  $90 Includes Transportation 
and Admission.  Limited seats. 

Thursday - November 23   
ROSEBUD THEATRE Cariboo Magi  

“A yuletide laughfest that’s not to be 
missed.”  The Vancouver Sun 

Seats are selling fast so ACT QUICKLY.  
 Payment Deadline is October 23.   

COST:  $102 Includes Transportation 
and Admission. Limited seats. 

Wednesday, Oct. 4 MYSTERY TRIP #8 
First we’ll enjoy lunch here at Nord-Bridge 
in our Dunford Diner (you pay). At 12:30 
we’ll roll down the highway to somewhere 

NEW & UNIQUE.  Maybe we’ll make pit stops along the way.  
Everyone will receive a surprise treat at our destination 
COST: $10 (Bus only).  SIGN UP SOON!  This trip will sell out!  

MYSTERY TRIP # 

Wednesday, November 15
th 

This is a pre-Christmas shopping destination 

with a surprise treat.  Plenty of walking. Cost 

not yet determined.  Interested?  Let us know A.S.A.P.    

https://www.rosebudtheatre.com/index.php/on-stage/cariboo-magi
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjc0u6jza_WAhWm64MKHSorB0MQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.familyfuncanada.com%2Fcalgary%2Fflashlight-fridays%2F&psig=AFQjCNH1lZRxueEnQJP4ujIMZ-RGiB5HIg&ust=150585395321
http://worldartsme.com/9-ball-pool-clipart.html
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